

Wednesday 13th December 2023

Dear Neighbour,

The identification of RAAC (reinforced autoclaved aerated concrete) in the Scalby school building has meant we have faced significant challenges over the last four months to maintain the educational provision for students in our community. This has meant significant disruption to the school site, with a variety of contractors regularly attending site to undertake vital works. As members of our surrounding community, I thank you for your ongoing understanding and patience.

Our next phase of works involves the installation of Portakabin buildings to provide specialist Science, Music and Technology classrooms to replace the classrooms lost in the school building. These Portakabin buildings will be constructed on the tennis court area to the Southwest of our current site.

Yesterday, I received confirmation that tomorrow Portakabin will begin preparations for this work on our site. Work on this project is expecting to continue up to April 2024. This is likely to mean an increase in traffic to and from our site in the run up to Christmas. After Christmas groundworks will begin prior to the delivery of the Portakabin buildings towards the end of January. During the delivery of the Portakabin buildings, there will be some parking restrictions in place to facilitate the arrival of the modular building. I will provide further updates relating to this when I have received them from Portakabin.

I apologies in advance for any disruption that you may face as a result of this planned work. If you have any questions relating to the work that is being undertaken. Please email me directly at <a href="mailto:admin@sc.coastandvale.academy">admin@sc.coastandvale.academy</a>

I will provide further information when provided with it by the contractor. You can also check our website for updates. <a href="https://www.scalby.coastandvale.academy/">https://www.scalby.coastandvale.academy/</a>

Yours faithfully,

Mr C Robertson

Headteacher

